TOWN OF JONESVILLE REGULAR BOARD MEETING MINUTES October 21, 2024

The Town of Jonesville Council met for the Regular Monthly Board Meeting on Monday, October 21, 2024 at 7:00 pm.

Council Present:

Absent:

Mayor Anita Darnell Tracy Wall Regina Adkins Michael Tilley Scott Darnell Mayor Pro-Tempore Andy Green

Others Present:

Michael Pardue, Town Manager Wendy Thompson, Finance Officer James Freeman, Town Attorney Chief Dane Mastin, Police Department Chief Kevin Macemore, Arlington Fire & Rescue

Mayor Darnell called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

Mayor Darnell asked for a moment of silence in honor of Ms. Glenda Gilliam, long time employee of the Town of Jonesville and Jonesville TDA and a true pillar of the community and loved the Town of Jonesville.

Consent Agenda - The Consent Agenda included the following:

- Minutes for September 9, 2024 Regular Meeting
- Minutes for September 9, 2024 Closed Session Meeting
- Minutes for September 13, 2024 Recessed Meeting
- Minutes for September 30, 2024 Special Meeting Minutes
- Financials for September, 2024
- Departmental Reports
- Fee Schedule for Lila Swaim Park
- Double Bluff Engineering Contract
- Resolution Surplus and Sale Property
- Approval of NCLM Grant Application

A motion to approve the Consent Agenda was made by Council Member Adkins with a second by Council Member Tilley and approved by unanimous vote, 5-0.

Public Comment Period -

1. Roger Hurd, Chair of Jonesville Parks & Recreation Commission updated the Council with what is being worked on with sports teams and Lila Swaim Park.

Town of Jonesville Regular Board Meeting Minutes October 21, 2024 Page 2

Presentation:

Finance Officer Wendy Thompson reviewed events, taxes, and utility administration over the past year. A slide show including an update on the new building for the Jonesville Public Library.

Business – Michael Pardue, Town Manager, addressed the Council with the following business matters:

There was maintenance and repairs required due to Hurricane Helene along the Jonesville Greenway Trail. Town Manager received a quote from Jim Neese for the amount of \$18,000. Repairs include scrape and repair of Greenway from trailhead to cover bridge, rebuild of slope at area around Riverwalk RV Park. Town Manager is asking the Jonesville TDA to share in the expense. A motion to authorize the Town Manager to contract with Jim Neese in an amount not to exceed \$20,000 for repairs on the Jonesville Greenway was made by Council Member Tilley with a second by Council Member S. Darnell and approved by unanimous vote, 4-0.

Mayor Darnell requested Chief Dane Mastin speak before the Council. Chief Mastin then gave his resignation effective December 31, 2024.

A motion was made to adjourn by Council Member S. Darnell with a second by Council Member Tilley and approved by unanimous vote, 5-0.